iTHU*Newsletter*

Tunghai University @ Taiwan
Office of International Education and Programs

August, 2013 No. 3



Kwansei Gakuin University Visits Tunghai University!

Dr. Shinsuke Fujiwara, Dr. Kazuyoshi Ogasawara, and Ms. Shoko Yoshizawa, delegates of Kwansei Gakuin University (KGU), visited Tunghai University (THU) on July 23rd 2013. KGU is one of Tunghai's sister schools. The main purpose of this visit is to discuss the possibility of signing dual-degree agreements between THU and KGU for students in the Department of Chemistry and the Department of Life Science. Dr. Yevvon Yi-Chi Chang, OIEP Office Director, Dr. Hui-Chen Lin, Chair of the Department of Life Science, and Dr. Chen-Wen Whang, Chair of the Department of Chemistry, were present at the meeting.







Prof. Shawn Shaw-Fawn Kao (Dean of Office of International Education& Programs) will represent Tunghai University and would be pleased to meet you. Please feel free to contact us if you wish to set up a meeting. Dean Kao will be based at the Study in **Taiwan booth # 480 from 11:30- 18:00 on 11th September.** We look forward to meeting you at the EAIE!

Showa Women's University

Mr. Kohei Yamashita and Ms. Ueda Yukiko, delegates of the Center for International Exchange from Showa Women's University, visited Tunghai University on July 22nd, 2013. The main purpose of this visit is to seek the possibility to build a collaborative relationship and international exchange between the two universities in the near future. Dr. Yevvon Yi-Chi Chang, OIEP Office Director, and Dr. Kudo Setsuko from the Department of Japanese Language and Culture attended the meeting and welcomed the delegates on behalf of Tunghai University.



Welcomes / Delegates from Dalian University of Technology Visit Poya School of Tunghai University

Ms. Wang Jue, Deputy Director of the International Office of Dalian University of Technology (DUT), led a delegation from its Panjin campus to Tunghai University (THU) on 17th July, 2013. Dr. Wu, Shiou-Chao, Vice Dean of Poya School, cordially welcomed the delegation on behalf of THU. The two sides shared ideas on general education and the collective Poya lifestyle underpinned by the core value of liberal arts education. During the meeting, Vice Dean Wu introduced the spirit of Poya School to the guests. The mission of Poya School is to maintain and manifest the spirit of THU's liberal arts education. Every program offered and every activity held at the School emphasizes the ethos of humanity, importance of life education, and character building to help individual students put into practice the principle of liberal arts education in their daily lives.

Deputy Director Wang appreciated the success and continuing progress of 'Liberal Arts Education' at THU and expressed her willingness to create more exchange opportunities between the two universities. This meeting successfully established a platform for both sides to generate abundant mutual benefits collaboratively in the future.

DUT was founded in 1949 and is located in the northeastern part of mainland China. It is one of the major universities under the leadership of the Ministry of Education of the PRC. DUT has long been devoted to innovation development and quality teaching, which has led it to take part in the "985 Project" and received substantial support.